Mr. Chairman and Committee Members:

After listening to the testimony on the Public Defense Commission (PDC) Rules on Monday, February 7, I feel it important to add comments to my previous comments which were submitted to you prior to the meeting.

I respect the right of others to share there view on the rules, that is what makes the process work. I do however, feel that there are some issues that need to be considered by the committee.

1) To reject the rules as presented leaves the PDC with no standards.  The two sections of rules that are being considered contain all of the standards that have been previously approved by the legislature.  The two remaining sections of rules that were approved last year deal only with reporting requirements and financial assistance grants provided to the counties.  Compliance is part of the two rules that are not being considered in the rules being considered this year.  If there are no standards, how can one ensure compliance?

2) The reason for the commission being formed was to ensure that there were standards to ensure that the representation of indigent defendants meets Constitutional requirements.  Should the rules be rejected, we go back to where we were prior to the formation of the PDC and the result being the Tucker lawsuit.

3) The PDC has and is attempting to ensure that indigent defendants receive Constitutional representation throughout the process.  Yet, recently we received word that two counties, one an institutional office and one a contract office did not afford the defendant proper representation as required.  Without standards, the PDC has no way to effect compliance to ensure defendants are represented per Constitutional requirements.

4) The PDC has two primary focuses among others: (1) to ensure Constitutional representation for indigent defendants and (2) to elevate the profession of public defenders.  Juvenile cases, for example, require special circumstances.  Young or new public defenders are no different than anyone in a new profession – they need training along with mentoring if they are to effective defenders that meet Constitutional requirements. Just because one is a member of the bar does not qualify one to represent clients in court cases.  For example, would you want an attorney who deals with family law or trusts and wills to defend someone charged with a felony?

5) From the beginning, the PDC  has had as a high priority – training.  Training was one of the main issues from the NLADA study that brought that led to the formation of the PDC.  The other issue of high importance was standards.  Without these two foundations, we are back to where we were prior to the NLADA study – no standards and basically no oversight – a component of the PDC.

6) H0504 (2016) set up a funding mechanism for the state to provide funds to the counties.  The amount of funding per county funding is based on workload standards.  Without the standards the Commission has no method to determine workload and each county's funding needs based on their workload.

I respectfully ask that you approve the rules. Thank you for your consideration.  
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